
Hi Anne Marie,
At the end of school year 2022 house behind me, 35 consul road brookvale, a residential house in which st 
Augustine college bought at start of 2022 workman where on-site digging into ground data cables between 
house and school through backyard. 
i asked workman what they where doing and the said “we are installing data cabling between house and school 
as the house is about to be turned into offices”.. 
I raised this with compliance from council who have said this is ok as the school has shown this house as part of 
school area in the space plans which are currently listed on the latest DA.. this address is not approved as school 
establishment.
I have also attached a photo of section of reply to concerns from school says that this block is a residential and 
they have no plan to alter.

Does this sound legitimate?

Sent: 20/01/2023 12:05:57 PM
Subject: DA2021/2567 submission 





Thanks 
Paul Stephens


